

Community Services

Legislative Services

March 23, 2021 File #120203

Web-site: www.forterie.ca

Sent via email: premier@ontario.ca

The Honourable Doug Ford, Premier of Ontario Room 281, Legislative Building, Queen's Park Toronto, ON M7A 1A1

Honourable and Dear Sir:

Re: Town of Lincoln – McNally House Hospice's Life in Every Moment Campaign

Please be advised the Municipal Council of the Town of Fort Erie at its meeting of March 22, 2021 received and supported correspondence from the Town of Lincoln dated March 18, 2021 requesting the Province of Ontario and the Niagara Region to support McNally House Hospice's Life in Every Moment Campaign.

Attached please find a copy of the Town of Lincoln's correspondence dated March 18, 2021.

Thank you for your attention to this matter.

Yours very truly,

Carol Schofield, Dipl.M.A.

Manager, Legislative Services/Clerk

in Schofuel

cschofield@forterie.ca

CS:dlk Attach

c.c.

Ann-Marie Norio, Regional Clerk ann-marie.norio@niagararegion.ca

Dean Ellison, MP, Niagara West dean.allison@parl.gc.ca

Chris Bittle, MP, St. Catharines chris.bittle@parl.gc.ca

Tony Baldinelli, MP, Niagara Falls Tony.Baldinelli@parl.gc.ca

Vance Badawey, MP, Niagara Centre vance.badawey@parl.gc.ca

Jeff Burch, MPP, Niagara Centre jburch-qp@ndp.on.ca

Sam Oosterhoff, MPP, Niagara West sam.oosterhoff@pc.ola.org

Jennifer Stevens, MPP, St. Catharines JStevens-co@ndp.on.ca

Wayne Gates, MPP, Niagara Falls wgates-co@ndp.on.ca

Association of Municipalities of Ontario mturner@amo.on.ca

Ontario Municipalities



4800 SOUTH SERVICE RD BEAMSVILLE, ON LOR 1B1

905-563-8205

March 18, 2021

SENT VIA EMAIL:

ı

premier@ontario.ca

The Honourable Doug Ford Premier of Ontario Legislative Building Queen's Park Toronto, ON M7A 1A1

RE: REQUEST FOR SUPPORT – MCNALLY HOUSE HOSPICE AND END OF LIFE CARE

Please be advised that Council of the Corporation of the Town of Lincoln at its Special Council Meeting held on March 8, 2021, endorsed and passed the following motion in support of the McNally House Hospice's Life in Every Moment Campaign.

Moved by: Councillor Tony Brunet; Seconded by: Councillor Lynn Timmers

That the Council of the Town of Lincoln request the Provincial government, Regional government, all Niagara MP's and MPP's as well as municipalities to recognize and support the overall health of the Niagara community and end of life care required to alleviate the burden on hospitals; and

That the Council of the Town of Lincoln direct staff to report back on a financial contribution towards McNally House Hospice Expansion, commencing in 2022 to be funded over a five-year term.

<u>CARRIED</u>

Regards,

Julie Kirkelos Town Clerk jkirkelos@lincoln.ca Received by MARCH 22, 2021 COUNCIL

cc: Dean Alllison, MP

Chris Bittle, MP

Tony Baldinelli, MP Vance Badawey, MP Sam Oosterhoff, MPP Jennifer Stevens, MPP Wayne Gates, MPP Jeff Burch, MPP Local Area Municipalities